KANDIYOHI COUNTY AND CITY OF WILLMAR ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION (EDC)
JOINT SPECIAL MEETING BETWEEN THE
JOINT OPERATIONS BOARD OF DIRECTORS (OB) AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

MINUTES

January 7, 2021
Via ZOOM Video Conference

Board Members
Present: Art Benson, Rollie Boll, Donna Boonstra, Jesse Gislason, Les Heitke, Kerry
Johnson and Kelly TerWisscha

Finance Committee
Members Present: ~ Matt Behm, Nick Dalton, Travis Jones and Les Nelson

Ex Officio: Julie Asmus

Guest: Cheryl Glaeser, Achieve TFC

Excused: Justin Schnichels

Staff: Aaron Backman, Executive Director and Connie Schmoll, Business

Development Manager
Media: Macklin Caruso, Lakes Area Review and Shelby Lindrud, West Central Tribune

Secretarial: Nancy Birkeland, Legal & Administrative Assistants, Inc. (LAA)

The meeting began with self introductions. Aaron Backman provided information on a new grant
program developed by Kandiyohi County and EDC staff and created from $831,645 in state funds
disbursed to Kandiyohi County. The new program, Minnesota Pandemic Relief (MPR) Grant
Program, received $749,194 of those funds. Kandiyohi County would like to begin approving grant
disbursements on January 12; thus, the need for this meeting. The application deadline is
February 17, 2021. This program has a minimum of $20,000 in revenue from Q4 of 2019
compared with Q4 of 2020 and has more ineligible applicants compared to the CARES Pandemic
Relief Grant (CPR) Program.

Connie Schmoll reported there were several meetings between EDC staff and Kandiyohi County
administration related to the program. It is very important to the county that Tier | businesses be
funded. Schmoll explained the three tiers noting that Tier Il businesses will not be awarded a
grant until all Tier | and Tier Il businesses that apply have been funded. Final grant
recommendations will be brought to the County Board on March 2, 2021.

Backman requested that EDC staff and the Finance Committee be given administrative approval of
these grants. Backman would like the Finance Committee to meet weekly during the six week
program.






